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During the past several months a lot of work has been going 
on in our Children’s Wing that has not been visible.  An 

elevator is almost ready to be installed and the organ vaults on 
the north side of sanctuary are being finished up. As you may 
also be aware the organ console and all of the pipes have also 
been removed.

The week after Easter work on the chancel will begin and a 
large tarp will be hung up to keep the dust down and allow 

for a safe environment on the chancel area.  We will continue to 
worship in the sanctuary, but at some point in June we will more 
than likely be moving out of the sanctuary for 2-3 Sundays so 
that other concrete work and conduit runs can be finished out.  
We will keep everyone posted on our worship schedule for the 
summer.

The bulk of our work for Created for Community Campaign 
will begin the week of June 8.  The first floor 

of the Children’s Wing will be closed 
down and completely renovated, the 
ramp on Draper will be added, 
and the main courtyard will also 
be reconfigured.  It is going to 
be an exciting time around our 
campus, but also a time when we 
will need to be flexible!  

We will keep you up to date 
on the work that will be 

happening, as well as the expected 

finish dates. We anticipate the bulk of the work being finished 
by the end of August.  During the fall of 2015 we will remodel 
the upstairs rooms of the Children’s Wing as well as complete 
the installation of the Pipe 
Organ.

We have scaled back on 
some aspects of our 

project because we don’t want 
to spend more money than 
we think we will receive. 
Since most of the work will be 
finished before the completion 
of the campaign we are asking 
you to stay as current on your pledge as you can, and if you 
are able to pay your pledge early that would be a wonderful 
blessing.

The Elders are committed to being good stewards of 
the resources entrusted to us.  We have currently 

received approximately $1,400,000 in gifts/donations 
and we are working to keep our budget in the range 
of $3,100,000.  Considering the campaign is less than 
12 months old we feel hopeful that we will reach our 
financial goal by the end of 2016.

Thanks for your generosity and if you would like 
to make a one time gift to the campaign or make 

a pledge there is information on our website, or 
below.

Created For Community Campaign Update

The week after Easter 
work on the chancel will 

begin and a large tarp will 
be hung up to keep the dust 
down and allow for a safe 
environment on the chancel 
area. 

The downstairs Children’s Wing hallway expanded to include 
the new elevator and access to Fellowship Hall via the back alley.

The upstairs Children’s Wing features the top of the elevator shaft, 
and will house a new Sunday School check-in counter.

You can give a gift to the campaign online at ljpres.org/campaign, or mail a check to the church marked, “Capital Campaign”
and sent to: LJPC 7715 Draper Ave. La Jolla, CA 92037. If you have any questions, contact the business office at 858-454-0713


